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Regular Town Board Meeting 

June 27, 2022 

 
Supervisor Votra opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance at 5:00 PM. 
 

Roll Call: Supervisor Votra, Councilwoman Tremper, Councilman Cook, Councilman 

Sweeney, Councilman Demo, Highway Superintendent Hart, Maintenance Supervisor 

Jacot, Assessor and Code Enforcement Officer Burl, Town Clerk Maguire 

Others Present:  Mary Witherell, Wayne Akley, Elbridge E. Randall, Douglas Witherell 

 

A motion was made by Councilman Demo and seconded by Councilwoman Tremper to 

accept the minutes of the regular meeting on May 24, 2022, as submitted by the Town 

Clerk.  

All in favor. 

 

Legislator Report: 

A motion was made by Councilman Cook and seconded by Councilman Sweeney to 

accept the written report by Legislator Perkins. 

All in favor. 

 

Code Enforcement Officer Report: 

The monthly report submitted by Code Enforcement Officer Burl was read aloud.  No 

questions or comments were offered.  

A motion was made by Councilman Cook and seconded by Councilwoman Tremper to 

accept the Code Enforcement Officer report as submitted by Code Enforcement Officer 

Burl and to be filed with the Town Clerk. 

All in favor. 

 

Assessor’s Report: 

A motion was made by Councilwoman Tremper and seconded by Councilman Sweeney 

to table the Assessor’s report until next month. 

All in favor. 

 

Water District Report: 

A motion was made by Councilman Cook and seconded by Councilman Sweeney to 

accept the monthly Water District report as submitted by DANC and to be filed with the 

Town Clerk. 

All in favor. 

 

Recreation Report: 

Maintenance Supervisor Jacot reported a very, very busy month with the opening of the 

park and getting staff hired.  There is still a need for more lifeguards.  The counselors 

have all been hired and the New York State Department of Health will be doing a walk-

through inspection tomorrow.  The Summer Recreation program will run from July 7th to 

August 12th this year.  A tree was taken down in the West Parishville Cemetery by Town 

employee Todd Daby and the fields are all set for soccer. 
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A motion was made by Councilman Sweeney and seconded by Councilwoman Tremper 

to  accept the Recreation report as submitted by Maintenance Supervisor Jacot. 

All in favor. 

 

PARC Report 

Councilwoman Tremper reported that soccer has started.  Co-ed travel soccer for U12 

and U18 is still in need of players.  The U6, U8 and U10 will start after July 4th.  A 

donation was received from Attorney Roger Linden for $650 which was matched by 

PARC to purchase 60 new soccer balls.  Brittany Bisnett donated her time to paint a 

sign/mural in the Rec Center with the PARC logo.  The paint was purchased by PARC 

and it looks great. 

A motion was made by Councilman Cook and seconded by Councilman Sweeney to 

approve the PARC report as given by Councilwoman Tremper. 

All in favor. 

 

Highway Report: 

Highway Superintendent Hart reported the paving has been finished and 4.64 miles were 

done.  Mowing has been done and the department has been busy fixing washouts, 

replacing culverts and putting down mulch. 

A motion was made by Councilman Demo and seconded by Councilman Sweeney to 

accept the Highway report as given by Highway Superintendent Hart. 

All in favor. 

 

Bills: 

A motion was made by Council and seconded by Council to accept the bills as follows: 

1. General Account Bills –     $15,734.20 

2. Highway Account Bills –   $362,196.50   

3. Water District No. 1 Bills - $16,083.58 

4. Payrolls: 

           Payroll #22 - 05/28/22 (General $10,560.57, Highway $8,427.67, Water $228.10) 

           Payroll #23 - 06/04/22 (General $  5,239.70, Highway $7,495.87, Water $  86.00) 

           Payroll #24 - 06/11/22 (General $  9,424.55, Highway $8,434.54, Water $288.25) 

           Payroll #25 - 06/18/22 (General $  6,335.87, Highway $7,867.41, Water $  88.42) 

           Payroll #26 - 06/25/22 (General $12,658.28, Highway $7,490.72, Water $621.31) 

      All in favor. 

 

Anything else anyone wishes to discuss: 

 A discussion was held about the trees at the top of the Dugway that have grown and are 

obstructing the view which has been enjoyed by most people.  Councilman Cook will 

continue to investigate to find a suitable solution to try to get them removed. 

 

A motion was made by Councilman Sweeney and seconded by Councilwoman Tremper 

to adjourn the meeting at 5:14 PM.   

All in favor. 

 

Meeting Dates: 
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July 26, 2022 @ 5 PM 

Auditors: Councilman Sweeney and Councilman Demo 

 

 

_____________________ 

 
Connie Maguire 

Town Clerk 
 


